
 

 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                               Contacts: Mike Flenniken 

(909) 937-9642 
mike.flenniken@iapmo.org 

 
Sally Stephens 

(217) 212-2112, Ext. 3 
sstephens@igshpa.org 

 
RPA, IGSHPA sign MoU to Advance and Promote Geothermal Heating and Cooling 

 
Ontario, Calif. (Sept. 6, 2023) — The Radiant Professionals Alliance (RPA) and International Ground Source 
Heat Pump Association (IGSHPA) have entered into a memorandum of understanding with the mutual goal of 
promoting and advancing technological innovations of geothermal systems. The partnership will coordinate 
RPA, IGSHPA and its respective members with technical activities coordination, research, education, advocacy, 
publications and leadership for more sustainable building operations and the green economy. 
 
The RPA and IGSHPA will support the geothermal industry on providing opportunities to participate in codes 
and standards development, guidelines, policies, and position statements developed on technical subjects as 
they relate to geothermal and radiant/hydronic developments. They will collaborate in the development of 
research related to the design and construction of radiant systems for geothermal applications and promote 
research in areas where results will add to the body of knowledge in the conservation of natural resources, 
increasing energy efficiencies and sustainability, and improving public health and safety. 
 
“This collaboration brings the geothermal industry together for consistency in the approach, installation, and 
guidance of geothermal systems,” IAPMO CEO Dave Viola said. “IGSHPA and RPA, as representatives of the 
geothermal and radiant/hydronics industries, will work together to provide useable content that will not only 
help drive the industries forward but also protect the health and safety of the public.” 
 
“With the expected rapid expansion of the geothermal (ground source) heat pump industry, consistency of 
design and installation will be crucial to ensure quality installations and sustained growth,” IGSHPA Executive 
Director Jeff Hammond said. “This collaboration helps leverage the strengths of both organizations to provide 
the best resources of the radiant/hydronic and geothermal industries to our members.” 
 
Founded in 1987, the International Ground Source Heat Pump Association (IGSHPA) is a nonprofit, member-
driven organization established to advance ground source heat pump (GSHP) technology on local, state, 
national and international levels. With its access to the most current advancements from the ground 
source/geothermal heat pump industry via its diverse membership base of over 800 members and its industry 
alliances, IGSHPA is the ideal bridge between the latest technology and the people/organizations who benefit 
from these developments. 
 
Headquartered in Ontario, California, the Radiant Professionals Alliance (RPA) is an international trade 
association established for the purpose of providing superior leadership and fostering the awareness of 
innovative technology through comprehensive educational activities, products, codes and standards, and public 
awareness initiatives with regard to the radiant and hydronic heating and cooling industry.  
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